
THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF ESSA 

PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES 
MAY 3, 2023 

RE: PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO BY-LAW 2013-28 
FEES AND CHARGES 

MINUTES 

A Public meeting was held Wednesday, May 3, 2023 in the Council Chambers of the 
Administration Centre located at 5786 County Road 21, Utopia. 

In attendance: 

Staff in attendance: 

Mayor Sandie Macdonald 
Deputy Mayor, Michael Smith 
Councillor Pieter Kiezebrink 
Councillor Henry Sander 
Councillor Liana Maltby 

C. Healey-Dowdall, Chief Administrative Officer
J. Coleman, Manager of Parks and Recreation

The Mayor opened the meeting at 6:01 p.m. She stated that the purpose of the Public 
Meeting is to provide the public an opportunity to comment on proposed amendments to 
the Township of Essa's Fees and Charges By-law specifically in relation to the newly 
proposed fees as recommended in Staff Report C008-23, as well as the new 
administrative monetary penalty fees specific to automated speed enforcement. 

The Chief Administrative Officer provided that administrative enforcement fees are 
permitted to be set by Council, however these fees are not permitted to be deemed a 
penalty. As such, administrative enforcement fees are required to be reasonable in 
nature so as to allow the municipality the opportunity to recover cost(s) for enforcement 
of its own municipal by-laws where infractions have been found to exist. 

In accordance with section 391 of the Municipal Act, 2001, as amended, a municipality 
is permitted to impose fees or charges on persons, 

(a) for services or activities provided or done by or on behalf of it;
(b) for costs payable by it for services or activities provided; and
(c) for the use of its property including property under its control".

Subsection 391 (3) of the Municipal Act, further permits that a fee or charge may include 
costs related to: 

• administration,
• enforcement, and
• the establishment, acquisition and replacement of capital assets.

At its meeting of April 19, 2023, Council received Staff Report C00S-23 which provided 
an overview of newly recommended fees to be included in Essa's Fees & Charges By­
law. The new proposed fees are specific to administrative enforcement fees and are 
restricted to the recovery of costs for the enforcement of municipal by-laws where 
infractions have been found to exist. It is proposed that the administrative enforcement 
fees be implemented to assist this municipality in the recovery of costs for resources 
expended to achieve compliance of municipal by-laws. These administrative fees would 






